Graduate Program Advisory Council 

Minutes of September 24, 2003

PRESENT:  Helene Anthony, Karen Hendershot, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Suzanne Pasch, Paul Stephens, Michele Tarter, Jamie Totten, Clifford Williams, Mark Woodford

EXCUSED: Jean Graham, Esther Ball, Janice Kisthard, Sandy Wright

Michele moved and Claire seconded approval of the minutes from May 7th with corrections.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mark Woodford circulated a copy of the charge of the committee and a roster of current committee members.

DEAN’S REPORT

Suzanne recapped last year by highlighting three accomplishments:

· The reorganization and renovation of the Graduate Studies Office is now complete

· Five new programs were approved by the college, and the MAT had a very successful first year

· We have established two partnerships with outside providers (the Regional Training Center and, more recently, Performance Learning Systems) that have provided professional development outside our reach, and have also brought in revenue during the college’s budget crisis

Suzanne then identified three areas of work for the committee for the coming year:

1. Unfinished Work

· Admissions criteria

Much work has been done in this area and we need to bring this issue to closure, recognizing the tension between demonstrating high quality and also having criteria that are flexible enough to demonstrate high quality with more than a test score.

· Program Review

We need to demonstrate that we are reviewing our graduate programs and that transformation is ongoing at the graduate level.

· Exit Standards

We should have clear criteria for comprehensive exams or other projects that serve as culminating experiences.

1. New Business

· The MAT Program

This education program fills an important niche between initial certification at the undergraduate level and the advanced master’s level.  There are core courses with specializations; students are in cohort groups; and the teaching is collaborative across departments.  Now we have to decide where to go with it.  The program was developed to allow individuals with careers outside of education to enter teaching.  It was not intended to be a fifth-year master’s with certification for recent graduates.  The program has nearly doubled in size from the first year, and we need to continue to look at who should be in it.  

· Program Development

The committee has a role in determining enrollment goals.  We need to think about whether there are current programs that should be targeted for moderate growth, or new programs that should be developed.

1. Procedures

Two areas were mentioned with regard to policies and procedures:

· Fee Policy 

· Application Deadlines

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Paul Stephens reported that

· Thirty out of sixty eligible graduates participated in the on-campus August graduation ceremony

· Michael Marchetti has moved to Records and Registration

· Paul will be going to 4 college fairs and the NJEA convention this semester

· Enrollment numbers are at 985

· An on-line application process is under development and should be up and running within a month.  It has many features similar to SOCS and should benefit recruitment.  It should be particularly helpful for the global students.  

OLD BUSINESS

1. GRE Admission Selection Process

Committee members received a copy of the executive summary of the assessment of the predictive validity of the GRE with graduate education success at TCNJ for the 1996 through 1998 entering cohorts.  Referring to the report, Suzanne stated that undergraduate GPA is not a sufficient indicator, and the GRE can add information but is also not a sufficient indicator for success.  The GRE is one of several pieces of information.  For some programs, for example, English, it’s a good predictor.  The report provides data for proposals for alternative admissions.  

Three proposals for alternatives have been raised.  For some applicants in the Global Programs, taking the GRE can be a hardship issue, as well as a language issue.  Applicants for the Masters in Applied Spanish may also have language issues with the GRE.  Both programs have proposed discussing a combination of essay and portfolio criteria.  Finally, the Nursing program has questioned the use of the GRE.  Claire shared the School’s recent investigation into the issue when enrollment numbers dropped.  Claire found that there was still high interest in nursing degree programs but that the GRE appeared to be a disincentive to apply to TCNJ.  Other area schools have dropped the requirement or are using categorical systems.  The School of Nursing has developed a proposal to use a variety of ways to demonstrate competency and that proposal will be sent out to committee members.  

2. Culminating Experience

Paul Stephens distributed the information compiled from the graduate program coordinators in response to the committee’s request for submission of descriptions of culminating experiences.  Paul shared with the committee that in a number of cases the information provided was not very thorough.  Committee members discussed whether to pursue this method for reviewing exit standards.  Two programs proposed alternatives to the standard comprehensive exam – English and Educational Technology – that were approved, and this was recognized as an accomplishment.  However, no one felt that continuing to ask for rationales for current practice would be beneficial.  Reviewing assessment practices is part of the overall goal of continually improving graduate programs at TCNJ. 

NEW BUSINESS

1. Courses for Performance Learning Systems

Karen shared that the management course from PLS that had been approved by the committee last year had received positive feedback from students.  Suzanne clarified that PLS is not in competition with RTC in that PLS will not offer courses in New Jersey.  The intended audience is our global students.  The courses use a combination of textbook material, CDs, and email interaction.  Some of the PLS courses (or at least part of a course) could be offered at international conferences as pre-conference institutes.  Karen will be doing some non-credit PLS workshops this semester.  Four new PLS course proposals were distributed to be discussed at the next meeting: Reading to Learn; Learning to Read; Multiple Intelligences; and Learning Styles for Educators.  

2. Fee Policy for Undergraduates taking Graduate Courses 

Currently all post baccalaureate students pay graduate fees for courses.  Suzanne suggested that in some cases – for example, a student who needs a course for certification and is not in a degree program – this policy might need to be revised.  

3. Election of Vice-Chair

Michele volunteered to serve as vice-chair and the committee unanimously approved her.  

Brenda moved to adjourn the meeting and Helene seconded.  

